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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 13th September 2014
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Alan Hunter
Attendees

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Bill Clements (1st Larne), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Chris McGookin (CWA), John Patton (VP) , Boris Pinto (Murley) , Sam Howlett (CWA) , Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Fred McCrea (VP), David Leonard (Dungannon) , Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff)

Apologies

Jane Smyth (Comber), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Allan Davison (3rd Carrick), Phil McCurrie (CWA)
AH welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
PK reported:

Mark Wilkinson confirmed for Solos & Ensemble competition. Flights are booked and Patricia Gibson has kindly offered to put him up.

Bert Ritchie from Dalmellington Band sent details of Land O Burns contest – forwarded to bands

Malone Presbyterian Church Halls are booked for 2015 Solos & Ensembles, fee to be confirmed

£500 received from North West Festival to go towards our expenses for 2014 Spring Festival Contest.

Confirmation from Dublin Silver Band from USA that they would not be coming to 2015 Spring Festival due to lack of time to fundraise. Hopefully 2016.

SBBA contacted re: training for youth band leaders. In the absence of Andy Duncan who has now stepped down, Tom Allan responded and suggested the BBL contact Alan Fernie. 

Nick Boyle of Wireless Mystery Theatre seeking brass ensemble to perform in Downshire Hospital 13-17th June. Information passed to bands and 1st Old Boys took the job.

Some communications advertising Walled City Tattoo – these were passed to bands and shared on Facebook.

Fermanagh/Tyrone summer school also advertised on Facebook and Website. 

Request for a bugler to perform at a private memorial service – passed out to bands

3rd Carrick and Templemore performed at Ulster Folk & Transport Museum on 21st June. Very positive feedback from organisers.

The museum have since been in touch to book a band for a festive event on 10th December. 3 bands expressed an interest and Downshire Brass were drawn from the hat.

Treasurer’s Report

SK noted that there had not been a lot of activity. He advised that the balance in the account was £1235.74 on 22/08/14. £500 to be lodged from Spring Festival and £500 to be drawn for Ulster Folk & Transport Museum Jobs. He explained that although the balance was quite low, there was still some money outstanding from the Fivemiletown contest earlier in the year.
Festival of Brass 2014

Bob Childs has been confirmed as music adjudicator. With regards to an entertainment adjudicator, it was suggested by those present that last year’s adjudicator Angela Haley be approached to enquire whether she would be willing to do the job. Wendi Kane from Belfast City Council is an alternative if Angela is not available.
It was suggested that Councillor Nichola Mallon, Lord Mayor of Belfast be requested to attend the prize giving ceremony at the end of the contest.

PK mentioned that the Whitla Hall is not available on the Friday night, there might be an early start on the Saturday morning to get set up.

PK added that 16 bands had entered with a few more entries expected to come.

With regards to activities on the Sunday, PK suggested contacting Alan Fernie to enquire about running a workshop for youth band leaders and a more advanced composer/arranger workshop.

It was suggested that he could also adjudicate the youth band section, if it were to run on the Sunday.

Timings for the contest will be confirmed at the next meeting, along with the draw.

Solo & Ensemble Competition 2015
Mark Wilkinson confirmed as senior sections adjudicator. There has been some difficulty securing a junior sections adjudicator however a couple of options have surfaced recently which will be followed up as soon as possible.
Syllabus and Sections are exactly the same as in previous years.

Closing Date for entries will be 13th December. Late entries will not be accepted, this will be strictly enforced.

PK to send band secretary contact details to AH.

PK to gather list of willing accompanists.

Fivemiletown Contest 2015
This will happen on 7th March 2015, which is one week earlier than previously advised. AH advised that Valley Hotel is booked.
Jonathan Corry confirmed as music adjudicator.

AH advised that Wilfie Pyper may be available on the day but that he needed to be asked closed to the time. DL/BP to enquire whether a representative of Dungannon Council would adjudicate entertainment on the day.

Wesleyann Hall needs booked.

There are hopes of a possible hymn tune & march type event involving local bands which will run on the Friday evening before the contest or on the Sunday afternoon.

BBL need to seek the views of local bands to see if they are interested and what they would like to do. BP and DL to assist with contact details for the bands.

Laganvale to be asked to provide percussion on the day.

Spring Festival 2015
The date of the contest has been confirmed as 25th April 2015.

Adjudicator options were discussed and the following list drawn up: Ian Porthouse, Michael Bach, Gary Cutt and Brett Baker. PK to work his way through the list.
An enquiry was made as to available of photos taken by photographer at 2012 event. PK to query with Tommy Barr.

Any Other Business
AH apologised for not informing President and VPs of date of September meeting.

BP advised that Murley Silver Band will be hosting a 90th Anniversary Dinner on 27th September. It will involve a 4 course meal in the Valley Hotel along with a performance by the band. The cost is £35 per head.
PK congratulated Murley and Dungannon Silver Bands on their fantastic performances at the Belfast Tattoo.

There being no further business, AH brought the meeting to a close.
The next meeting will take place on 4th October at 3pm.
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